
 

   
 

SEPTEMBER 2022 DISTRICT NEWSLETTER 

 

MESSAGES FROM DEPARTMENTS: 
Director of Schools: 

 I felt that this was worth sharing.  

Maturity 
• Maturity is the ability to do a job whether you are supervised or not; finish a job once it is 

started; carry money without spending it and be able to bear an injustice without wanting to 
get even. 

• Maturity is the ability to control anger and settle differences without violence. Maturity is 
patience. It is the willingness to postpone immediate gratification in favor of the long-term 
gain. 

• Maturity is the capacity to face unpleasantness and frustration, discomfort and defeat without 
complaint or collapse. 

• Maturity is humility. It is being big enough to say, “I am wrong.” And, when right, the mature 
person need not experience the satisfaction of saying, “I told you so.” 

• Maturity is the ability to make a decision and stand by it. The immature spend their lives 
exploring endless possibilities; then they do nothing. 

• Maturity means dependability, keeping one’s word, coming through in a crisis. The immature 
are masters of the alibi. They are confused and disorganized. Their lives are a maze of 
broken promises, former friends, unfinished business, and good intentions that somehow 
never materialized. 

• Maturity is the art of living in peace with that which we cannot change, the courage to 
change that which can be changed and the wisdom to know the difference.  

 
 



   
 

 
Special Education:  We are excited to have Mrs. Pam Rigby back in the classroom at 
CCMS after an extended leave.  We have evaluated almost 20 students since the 
beginning of school. So, we are growing at a rapid pace. People know we are the place 
to be!  We are creating a sensory room at the high school in Mrs. Maggie’s Life Skills 
classroom and hope to have an open house prior to Christmas Break.  Mrs. Maggie’s 
class at the high school are planning to work on some community service projects over 
the next few months so be sure to give her students high fives as you see them out in 
the community. 

LEAPs:  

The students in the LEAPs program are enjoying lots of new activities. Students are 
participating in music, dance exercise, and sign language. Many other activities are 
planned for the upcoming months.  
Pre-k: Pre-K students created some amazing floats with their families for the Teddy 
Bear Parades. Creative pumpkins also appeared during October.  



   
 

    

              

 
 
 
 
 
 



   
 

Food Service: We are excited that the cafeteria renovations at Crockett County High 
were completed over Fall Break. We hope this will be a more inviting space for our 
students, staff, and visitors. 

 

Coordinated School Health: November is National Diabetes Month.  We are so 
excited to announce that Crockett County Schools was 
awarded the Project Diabetes Grant from the TN Dept. of 
Health.  The $450,000 grant is aimed to help combat 
diabetes in Crockett County by increasing physical activity! 
The grant will fund additions to our BlueCross Healthy 
Place Park.  The additions 

will include a walking track, multi-purpose field, 
basketball court, pickleball court, climbing rope tower, 
and community pavilion.  Phase 1 of construction is 
expected to start this spring! The image below is a draft 
of the potential layout of the new amenities!  



   
 

Assessment: Please visit the Crockett County Assessment website linked here: 
https://www.crockettcavs.net/administration/curriculum-instruction-assessment to see 
a list of the assessment information posted. 

Professional Development: Thank you to everyone who participated in our 
relationship building activities on the Oct. 10th professional development day.  It was a 
great day to fellowship and have fun!  Reminder to the Purple Team participants that 
you will get to take May 19th off and the Red Team participants will get to take half the 
day off on May 19th.  If you have thoughts about how to improve this day and make it 
even better, please send an email to Judy Hoover with your thoughts. 

Instruction: Math instructional materials will be adopted this school year. If you are 
interested in joining the math textbook adoption team, please send an email to Dawn 
Carmack or Katie Mansfield to let them know your interest.  

Throughout the 2022-23 school year, the Department of Education will offer several 
free additional endorsement programs in Special Education, Secondary Math, and 
English as a Second Language through partnerships with Trevecca Nazarene 
University and the University of Tennessee system.  Contact your principal or Judy 
Hoover if you are interested in adding any of these endorsements.         
ESSER 2 Update: ESSER 2 was released to districts in the spring of 2021 and will 
end September 2023. As of October 25, we have $13,556.30 of remaining funds to be 
used with ESSER 3 to fund the GES kitchen/cafeteria project.  

Over the lifespan of ESSER 2 which was a total of 1,439,623.93, funds were used to 
purchase the following:  one school service van, provide one time teacher bonuses, 55 
active panels, Malwarebytes and clearpass, HVACs at FES and MCES gyms, Cellular 
hotspots, GES playground and outdoor learning space, CCMS roof, CCMS renovation 
and expansion of kitchen, CCMS cooler/freezer, instructional supplies  (Benchmark 
advance, Iready math, Pearson MyPerspectives, Carnegie math, STEM weather 
station), summer school personnel, COVID foggers, one school bus, summer school 
snacks, CCMS tilt skillet, and  CCMS LRE walkway.  

ESSER 3: We will have funds for ESSER 3 until September 2024.  

You can review ESSER on our school website and complete a survey there. Here is 
the link for the survey as well. ESSER Survey 

Newsletter: If you have anything you wish to share in our district newsletter, please 
email Dr. Katie Mansfield at katie.mansfield@crockettcavs.net. We know there are lots 
of great things happening in our district and we want to share them! Check out our 
Facebook page for up to date information as well! 

https://www.crockettcavs.net/administration/curriculum-instruction-assessment
https://forms.office.com/r/F8neYKVHL7
mailto:katie.mansfield@crockettcavs.net


   
 



   
 

Crockett County Middle and High School Fall Sports Schedules 

                                

      

 



   
 

 

4-H Horse Judging Summer 2022 
Jackson Hilliard, Haley Aldridge, and Brooklyn Hart all students at the high school traveled to Shelbyville, TN in June to 
compete in the 4-H State Horse Judging. We placed 3rd Overall, 3rd in Reasoning and Halter Class as a Team and 
Jackson placed Champion High Scoring Individual in Halter Class. This is a major accomplishment for those young 
people. 

 

 

 
 

 



   
 

 

Congratulations to Crockett County High School Marching Cavaliers 

10/15/22 Gibson County Marching Invitational the CC Marching Cavaliers placed 3rd 
in Drum Major, 1st in Color Guard, and made the finals with 10th place overall! 

   
 

 

Congratulations to our Girls Cross Country Team making it to state! 
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